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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, September 19, 2008
ROOM 102 Thames Campus
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Mark Comeau
Motion made by Rick Bennett to approve minutes of April 11, 2008 meeting; seconded by Terry Delaney.   Unanimously approved.
Chairperson noted that the times listed on the agenda are just approximate for scheduling purposes; presenters are not necessarily held to that time limit.
DEAN’S REPORT 

· Dean Branchini welcomed everyone back and congratulated everyone on finding parking here on the new campus!
· Student enrollment is up 5.5% overall; there are approximately 4,100 students enrolled

· The 2008-2009 Academic Division goals were resent to division members, they need to be ratified.  Lili Rafeldt motioned to approve the goals as presented; seconded by Ron Leask; unanimously approved.
Dean Branchini reminded the faculty that additional responsibilities are based on some of the priorities listed for divisional goals.

· We are basically still on track for moving in December.  Reminder that the move date for the Mohegan offices is December 15th; everyone, including faculty, will need to be packed up by then.  Take home anything you won’t need and keep out anything you may need for spring semester; everything else will be shipped over.  Labels and packaging will be distributed soon.  Kent Harding asked if there was a diagram of offices available to faculty moving; Dean Branchini noted that Karen Aubin has the most current information.  File cabinets will have to be packed up before the move.

· Look at the 08-09 Academic Calendar and be alerted that some things have changed.  October 13 – Columbus Day is noted that the College is Closed – No classes.  This is now an Optional Class Day.  If you are going to hold class on this day, please let Karen Aubin know as soon as possible.  It is not mandatory, but will provide some flexibility with the pending move schedule.
· Course outcomes need to be done for all courses.  Department Chairs will be reviewing the courses.  The deadline is end of fall semester – December 2008.

· By-laws for the Academic Division are being worked on; Kent Harding has agreed to head this task force.  Anyone interested in working with him on this, please send an email to Dean Branchini.  The task force findings will be turned over to the Academic Division Steering Committee and then brought back to the Academic Division for a yes/no vote. All departments/divisions should be represented and hopefully should be done by the end of the Spring semester.
INFORMATIVE PORTION:

· Division Chair shared a message from Betty Williamson in the Registrar’s Office.  Faculty are asked to please check new common course numbers against new programs of study when advising students as this is a common oversight and causing confusion when graduation audits are done.  Make sure they are cross-referenced appropriately.
· College Strategic Plan has been sent to Governance and Cabinet.

· Steve Goetchius was unable to be present to speak about the Voting Procedures update for the division – Dean Branchini covered it in announcing that a task force has been established to research by-laws for the division.
· Carole Lee asked for support for the annual Rocky Neck Heart Walk for the American Heart Association on Sunday October 19, 2008. Walkers and donations needed!

DISCUSSION  

Anthropology: A Plan of Study Opportunity – Will Hare gave a presentation on Anthropology: The Holistic Social Science courses that are offered here at Three Rivers.  He stressed that Indiana Jones and the Tomb Raiders  are not REAL anthropologists, however two great anthropologists are Margaret Meade and Franz Boas who is considered the father of American anthropology.  Anthropology as it is taught at Three Rivers is divided into four subfields – Cultural Anthropology; Archaeology; Physical Anthropology (Biological) and Linguistics and fields related to those subfields are Ethnomusicology; Primatology; Forensic Anthropology and Medical Anthropology.  The courses taught are ANT 101 – Introduction to Anthropology which is a Social Science and LAS Elective; ANT 105 – Introduction to Cultural Anthropology – Social Science and LAS Elective, satisfies the international/intercultural requirement and is an alternate requirement for the Criminal Justice degree; ANT 136 which is cross-listed with MUS 104 – Music Cultures of the World – Social Science or Fine Arts and LAS Elective; international/intercultural requirement; ANT 207 – Traditions, Anthropology, Folklore is an introduction to ethnographic research – Advanced Social Science or LAS elective; 
ANT 242 – Native Peoples of North America – Advanced Social Science or LAS elective; international/intercultural requirement.  He shared three artifacts (a modern human skull, a chimpanzee skull and a djembe drum) and asked the faculty what they all had in common – they are all from Africa.
Very informative presentation and even piqued the interest of one of the new faculty members who said she wanted to take his class!  Thank you, Professor Hare.
OPEN/ANNOUNCEMENTS

-  
June Decker noted that the LAB committee had met and that Terry Delaney would be hosting the first 1st Monday Brown Bag Lunch around the LAB theme – Paradox of Affluence.  Anyone interested in presenting can do so and ask students to attend.  The next LAB meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 24 in Room SB047.                                                                                                                                                                   
· Bill Lopez announced that the boxes for moving computers across campus are located in Room 104.
· Phil Mayer announced that the Connecticut State Employees Campaign will be kicking off in a couple of weeks.  TRCC’s participation was up 3% from the previous year and a total of more than $15,000 was received in pledges.  Payroll deduction or one time deduction is available.  
· Discussion ensued among several faculty members regarding access to the keyed classrooms.  It was noted that some faculty will need access to the classroom before their scheduled time to test equipment or redo a lesson plan or if there is no one scheduled for the classroom, access may be required to have a sporadic department/club meeting.  Dean Branchini noted that faculty will be given keys and have access to the rooms.  There are no “timers” on keys/locks to these rooms.  The computer labs are locked for security reasons.  It is the faculty member’s responsibility to ensure that a room is locked upon their departure from that particular classroom.  Some adjustments may have to be made to the system.  
· Mark Comeau spoke about Three Rivers being “one campus/one faculty”.  He stated that we should be ready to be the first in 2009 when we finally move to one campus to take advantage of what we have.  We need to seize the moment and take control of what we have.  He then welcomed the “Mohegan family” and reiterated that we are all one.  The Chair then spoke on how we need to address problems head on and drop the negative mantra that seems to have taken a life of its own around the college.  We need to adopt and maintain an open door policy where you will be walked through your problems to a solution.  Other positive remarks were: 

· we should celebrate our differences,

·  we should all support the administration; 

· expect results; 

· TRCC is a great place to work!

· Keep an eye on 2009!

· Patrick Knowles announced that there will be an email coming soon from the Integration Task Force  - Human Bingo!
· Joyce Martin stated that she feels that this is a college and both campuses are an extension of the college – We are one!

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Friday, October 10, 2008 at 1:00 p.m.

